
COUNTY OF WEBB 
WEBB COUNTY DRAINAGE DISTRICT #1 

AGENDA FOR SEPTEMBER 3, 2024 

MINUTES 

The Webb County Drainage District will convene in special session open to the public at 6:00 
P.M. on Tuesday, September 3rd, 2024 at 415 Shiloh Drive, Laredo, Texas to consider the 
following: 

I. Roll Call  
Roll taken at 6:17 PM; Margie Arce and Sara Sanchez present representing quorum. 
See sign-in sheet for others present. 

II. Approval of minutes from previous meeting
Motion to approve by M. Arce
2nd by S. Sanchez
Approved unanimously

III. Discussion and Possible action to Approve 2024 Certification of the Tax Roll and any
matters incident thereto.;

Ms. Patricia Barrera, Webb County Tax Assessor – Collector, presented the 2024
certified tax roll values. Value presented represents 97.3% of all value within WCDD
boundary.

Motion by M. Arce to accept value presented
2nd by S. Sanchez
Approved unanimously

IV. Discussion and Possible action to Approve the Anticipated Collections Rate for 2024;

Ms. Patricia Barrera certified to WCDD that the anticipated collection rate for tax year
2024 is 100%;

Motion by M. Arce to accept the certification as presented by P. Barrera
2nd by S. Sanchez
Approved unanimously

V. Discussion and Possible action on Tax Rate, take a Record Vote, Schedule a Public
Hearing and Meeting to Adopt a Tax Rate;

A tax rate of $0.038130 per $100 valuation is proposed by the Webb County Drainage
District.

Motion by S. Sanchez to approved proposed tax rate
2nd by M. Arce
Approved unanimously

Minutes approved 
on 9/12/24

Board Meeting 



A proposed public hearing has been scheduled for September 12, 2024 at 6 p.m. at 
415 Shiloh Drive. 
 
Motion by M. Arce to schedule public hearing 
2nd by S. Sanchez 
Approved unanimously 

 
VI. New Business;  

No new business presented. 
 

VII. Adjournment. 
Motion by M. Arce to adjourn 
2nd by S. Sanchez 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 

 
This notice was posted at 1110 Victoria Street, Laredo, Texas, at a place convenient and 
readily accessible to the Public at all times.  Said notice was posted on Thursday, August 
29, 2024 by 4:00 P.M. 


